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Petitioner: Denis Cederburg, Director of Public Works  

Recommendation:   

Approve and authorize the Chair to sign Supplemental No. 4 to the interlocal 

contract between Clark County and the Regional Flood Control District to increase 

total funds for design of the Flamingo Wash between the Union Pacific Railroad and 

Hotel Rio Drive project.  (For possible action)  
 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Fund #: 4990.992 Fund Name: Public Works Regional 

Improvements/RFCD 

Fund Center: 1260110001 Funded PGM/Grant: PW.FCLA10F 

Amount: $75,000 

Description: Flamingo Wash - UPRR to Hotel Rio Dr 

Additional Comments: Initial contract amount was $26,000. Supplemental Nos. 1 through 3 combined 

amounts increased the contract by $480,000. Supplemental No. 4 increase of 

$75,000 revises the total contract value to $581,000. 

 

BACKGROUND:   

In April 2010, the Regional Flood Control District (RFCD) approved funding for the Flamingo Wash between the 

Union Pacific Railroad and Hotel Rio Drive project on its annual Ten-Year Construction Program. 

 

Supplemental No. 4 to the interlocal contract increases total funds for design to cover consultant design services 

for the additional hydrologic analysis that were performed to evaluate flows along Flamingo Road between the 

Flamingo Wash and Valley View Boulevard, alternative alignment evaluations for regional facilities to minimize 

both present and future cost to the master plan, and additional design to be able to reduce/eliminate the acquisition 

cost to the project associated with the Union Pacific Railroad. This fourth supplemental contract will also extend 

the project completion date from June 30, 2025 to December 30, 2026, to complete design and provide support 

through construction. 

 

RFCD approved the fourth supplemental contract at its meeting on November 14, 2024. 

 

The District Attorney's Office has reviewed and approved the fourth supplemental contract as to form. 

 


